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	Apologies: PL, GP
Chair:  John Walton


	

	
	Guest Speaker – Anne Robinson from Age UK

Anne very kindly attended meeting to update the group on Age UK services.  Age UK covers the whole of county and is an Independent Charity.  Their aim is to improve the lives of older people and keeping people independent for as long as possible.  Anyone over 50+ is eligible with no upper age limit.  They offer many services including:

Information Advice Service, every morning via telephone lines.  They receive all sorts of queries, e.g. Benefits, how to downsize to where to get a gardener from etc.

They help fill in various benefit forms and help with the appeal service if required.

They have 2 Advocacy Programmes, 1 for people diagnosed with cancer which they run in partnership with the Macmillan service and a general advocacy service which deals with issues e.g. Issues with care homes, neighbour disputes etc.

They have Day Centres and lunch clubs.  Transport is available.  These are in Blyth, Alnwick and Amble

Home Care Services in Ashington, Ponteland and Blyth area.

At the Roundhouse in Ashington there are lots of activities:  café / light snacks, exercise classes, small gym, knitting, singing and social Friday.

They do still need to recruit volunteers and are always looking for new things to set up.  Suggestions welcome.  They’re currently looking at raising funding to set up a telephone befriending service with a local emphasis.

Anne in particular leads on:  Falls Prevention:  a 12 week programme funded by Northumbria Health.  People referred in via short term support service.

Long term condition project funded by Dunhill Medical Trust.  People who are doing no exercise at all, have long term conditions, showing what patients can / should be doing.  Very individualized and lasts 8 weeks, at least, with a view to moving onto other activities e.g. Leisure Centre sessions. Etc.

Anne left a variety of leaflets which will be displayed in the waiting area.  Anne would be willing to hold an event for our patient group and the PPG wondered if this should be their next project.

The group thanked Anne for her time and very informative presentation.
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	Minutes of the previous meeting
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	Matters Arising

1. Teenager event at KEVI – TW updated the group with new dates.  Session on Stress Management during April 2018 with a planning session organised for 29th January 2018.  TW and DS have offered to attend.
2. Morpeth Health Centre Car Park
a. JW to write to housing developer regarding the roundabout junction expressing our concerns.  Done, letters sent 6th Sept and 31st Oct – no response received to date.

3. Linden Homes (St George) - GP to contact site manager of development and discuss roundabout situation.  GP advised:  Galliford Tri not Linden Homes.

a. NHS contribution to the roundabout £60K which is being held by Northumberland County Council.  Query as to what is NCCs contribution?

b. GP to discuss with contact at NCC.  GP has left several messages with NCC and unfortunately hasn’t received a response to date.
4. Liaison with neighbouring PPGs.

Representatives from many PPGs from the County.  How useful would it be to have an e.g. 6 monthly or annual update from other PPGs.  JD advised she would email all practice managers in Northumberland asking them to forward onto their PPGs.
5. Age UK / the round house Ashington - GP

Ann Robinson, Health and Well Being Manager at Age UK to be invited to next PPG Meeting to give a 20 minute presentation.  GP has used Age UK facilities personally and found extremely beneficial.

6. New guides support GP staff to increase accessibility

a. NHS England has produced staff guides, developed with Action on Hearing Loss, Change, The National Autistic Society, RNIB and Sense, are further supported by several new easy to read GP online services patient booklets.

b. Promote Guides:  Facebook, website.  Plastic Wallets in folder in Reception area.  If patients would like a copy of this information, please ask as Reception.  Done.

7. What happens when you are referred by your GP to see a specialist? – patient leaflet - New patient information leaflet produced – will add to website / Facebook and supply in consulting rooms.  Done.
8. Telephone System.  AS advised he had received message ‘you can’t access’ when trying to access the surgery.  Can a message be used, e.g. the lines are busy, please call again later?

a. Added to website / facebook:  As previously advised, the surgery has increased the number of lines into the surgery to help cope with demand, along with the number of admin to answer the calls. A Patient Participation Group member recently raised a query around patients not being able to get through to the surgery at very busy times, and receiving a message like – ‘your call cannot be connected’.
The PPG had wondered if our phone provider could add a message along the lines of ‘the lines are busy at the moment, please try again later’. We have spoken with IT Telephony and they advise that we could have a message like one above – but – this will incur a cost to the patient to hear the message as the lines have to connect and are chargeable.

We have considered this and we don’t want patients to incur any charges in possibly hearing messages at busy times, so have decided to leave the service as is. We do not want to leave some patients in a position of not having enough credit / minutes to phone the surgery.

We hope you consider this to be a reasonable course of action.

Members advised that it was taking a while to have calls answered.  TW also wondered what training the practice gave it its receptionist – had experienced abrupt, non-empathetic responses.  Reception should ideally have a receptionist sitting at the desk as patients are often waiting at reception to be dealt with.  Members wondered if the bell was loud enough?
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	NHS Choices Patient Feedback

Let down by dispensing prescription to pharmacy

I have been a patient at GS with my family for 1year .Very happy with the care received and the environment received care in. Always treated with dignity and respect.  Only minus point husband daughter and myself are on regular medications .our last surgery sent repeat prescriptions to boots for collection so long as you ticked box. Able to collect after work or on weekend.

The pharmacy attached is not open at weekend and the only other is boots on high street which closes at 5:30 but is open on weekend. We all work in Newcastle/Gateshead so would not be home for the high street and the other isn't open at all.  For people who work (especially daughter with chronic illnesses) this is proving quite a challenge .I have now agreed to collect at surgery as they have three late nights and take to pharmacy of choice.  However this means we have to spend time waiting for it being dispensed. Could you review this please? Many thanks

Greystoke Surgery replied on 05 January 2018

Thank you very much for your kind words about the care you receive from the practice. We wonder if EPS (Electronic Prescribing Service) may provide a solution for you and your family. The Electronic Prescription Service (EPS) is an NHS service. It gives you the chance to change how your GP sends your prescription to the place you choose to get your medicines or appliances from.

What does this mean for you? 

• If you collect your repeat prescriptions from your GP you will not have to visit your GP practice to pick up your paper prescription. Instead, your GP will send it electronically to the place you choose, saving you time. 
• You will have more choice about where to get your medicines from because they can be collected from a pharmacy near to where you live, work or shop.

• You may not have to wait as long at the pharmacy as there will be time for your repeat prescriptions to be ready before you arrive.

How can you use EPS? 

You need to choose a place for your GP practice to electronically send your prescription to. This is called nomination. You can choose:

· a pharmacy.

· a dispensing appliance contractor (if you use one).

· your dispensing GP practice (if you are eligible).

· Ask any pharmacy or dispensing appliance contractor that offers EPS or your GP practice to add your nomination for you. You don’t need a computer to do this.


The following website and patient information leaflet may also be useful:


https://www.nhs.uk/NHSEngland/AboutNHSservices/pharmacists/Pages/eps.aspx

https://www.nhs.uk/NHSEngland/AboutNHSservices/pharmacists/Documents/eps-patient-information-sheet.pdf

If you have any further queries, please do not hesitate to contact the practice, and we’d be delighted to help you receive the best service possible.
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	Queries to be passed onto the CCG:

1. Rumour that the Whalton Unit in Morpeth is to close and be relocated in Wansbeck Hospital.

2. The current waiting times and bed availability in the Northumbria A&E Hospital.

Members to write to Northumberland CCG and enquire about above 2 points.


	JD
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	Any Other Business
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	Date and Time of the next meeting: 6.30 pm, Monday 5th March 2018 at the surgery.
Apologies:
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	List of PPG Meetings

(usually 1st Monday of month, every 2 months) at 6.30 pm:

14th May 2018

2nd July 2018

3rd Sept 2018

5th Nov 2018

7th Jan 2019

	


